
 
NEIGHBORHOOD COUNCIL #6 MEETING – Sunnyside School Library 

September 5, 2018 
 

COUNCIL MEMBERS PRESENT: Darrell Beauchamp, Joseph Moll, Cherry Loney 
 
COUNCIL MEMBERS NOT PRESENT: Julie Parker, Allison Tangen 
 
Also attending were six neighbors, two political candidates, and three members of Great Falls Fire and Rescue.   
  
The meeting was called to order at 7:00 p.m. followed by the Pledge of Allegiance.  
 
OLD BUSINESS:  By verbal ballot, minutes of the May 2, 2018 meeting were unanimously approved.    

Committee Reports: 

Police Advisory:  No report. 

Council of Councils: No report. 

 

NEW BUSINESS:   

Ice Cream Social: A motion was passed to not hold an ice cream social in 2018 and to discuss if/when to hold one in 

2019 at the March, 2019 meeting.  

 

OTHER:  

Diane Heikkila, candidate for Cascade County Treasurer, provided an overview of her background and experience along 

with why she wants to be Treasurer and changes she intends to make if elected. 

 

Jane Weber, candidate for Cascade County Commissioner, provided an overview of her background, accomplishments 

during her tenure on the Commission, and why she is interested in continuing.  

 

Great Falls Fire and Rescue firefighters Whitaker, Zareinski, and Meritt stated they were visiting each neighborhood 

council seeking feedback on neighborhood concerns and issues concerning GFRR  and if/how they could better serve the 

community.  

 

NEIGHBOR HOOD CONCERNS: 

Rod Guy, 1510 14th St. So. expressed concern about speeding in the alleyway between 13th and 14th Ave So.  He also 

stated garbage dumpsters in the alley are usually overflowing onto the ground causing neighborhood liter. He noted a 

couch has been sitting in the alley for several months and asked what could be done to address these issues. Cherry 

Loney said she  would notify GFPD Officer Don Gerhart about the speeding and the City Community Decay officer about 

garbage and the couch and get back to Mr. Guy.  

 

Jason Olthoff, 2513 Castle Pines Way noted law enforcement is at a house on his street 2-3 times each week.  

 

The meeting adjourned at 7:49 pm.   

Respectfully Submitted, 

 

 
Cherry Loney, Secretary 


